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Belgrade, 25/05/2015
Dear prof. Nikolić,
We would be grateful if you could consider the manuscript entitled: Synthesis, Cytotoxicity and Computational Study of Novel Protoberberine Derivatives by M. Simić, A. Damjanović, M. Kalinić, G. Tasić,  S. Erić, J. Antić-Stanković and V. Savić for publication in Journal of Serbian Chemical Society. Our paper describes novel synthetic route for the preparation of protoberberine derivatives via annulation of simple heterocycles. In addition, we discuss in vitro cytotoxic properties of these compounds on three human cancer cell lines and attempts to rationalise their mechanism of action by means of computational chemistry. 

We believe that our synthetic route combined with design of novel protoberberine derivatives may provide access to selective and potent anticancer compounds of this type, and, hence, this paper may attract attention of organic and medicinal chemists.
We recommend the following experts in the field covered by this work as potential referees for our manuscript:

Pawel Kozielewicz 

School of Clinical and Experimental Medicine, College of

Medical and Dental Sciences, University of Birmingham,

e-mail: p.kozielewicz@pgr.bham.ac.uk

Jelena Randjelović

Faculty of Pharmacy, University of Belgrade

e-mail: jelenar@pharmacy.bg.ac.rs
Domingo Domínguez 

Facultad de Química, Universidad de  Santiago de Compostela

e-mail: qomingos@usc.es

We look forward to receiving your evaluation of our paper.

Sincerely,

Dr. Milena Simic 
